



MINUTES

Racing Committee Meeting

8pm Wednesday 8 January 2020
The Sailing Club – 1 Jenkins Street, Port Adelaide

1 MEETING OPEN – 8pm

2 PRESENT:

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|---------------------|-----------------------|----------------|
| ▪ ASA 1: | Julie Matson | ▪ DAPL 1: | Nil |
| ▪ ASA 2: | Michele Lennon | ▪ DAPL 2: | Nil |
| ▪ ACDC 1 Dragon Fire: | Chris Wood | ▪ KIDS 1: | Nil |
| ▪ ACDC 2 Dragon Fire: | John Holland | ▪ KIDS 2: | Nil |
| ▪ Adelaide Phoenix 1: | Kearney Sieberhagen | ▪ Powerblades 1: | Avi Kleinburd |
| ▪ Adelaide Phoenix 2: | Apology | ▪ Powerblades 2: | Luca Nicolotti |
| ▪ Black Sea Dragons 1: | Lyn Payne | ▪ SADA 1: | Rick French |
| ▪ Black Sea Dragons 2: | Cheryl Watson | ▪ SADA 2: | Nil |
| ▪ Blade Runners 1&2: | Apology | ▪ Subsonix 1: | Apology |
| ▪ Blade Runners 3: | Sandy Douglas | ▪ Subsonix 2: | Ronnie Lane |
| ▪ Blue Water Raiders 1: | Apology | ▪ Waiwilta 1&2: | Nil |
| ▪ Blue Water Raiders 2: | Apology | ▪ Water Warriors 1: | Tina Pupello |
| ▪ Copper Coast 1: | Nil | ▪ Water Warriors 2: | Nil |
| ▪ Copper Coast 2: | Valda Cooper (ph) | ▪ Vicki's Pride 1 &2: | Apology |
| ▪ Coorong Dragons 1: | Brigitte Chapman | ▪ Victor Dragons 1: | Rob Bowen |
| ▪ Coorong Dragons 2: | Sue Jones | ▪ Victor Dragons 2: | Maxine Timbs |
| ▪ DA Adelaide 1: | Jo Hamlyn | ▪ Vicki's Pride 1: | Apology |
| ▪ DA Adelaide 2: | Nil | ▪ Vicki's Pride 2: | Apology |
| ▪ | | ▪ DBSA: | Maria Darby |

APOLOGIES

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|----------------|
| ▪ Blue Water Raiders 1: | Terral Coote | ▪ Vicki's Pride 1: | Sandra Bennett |
| ▪ Blue Water Raiders 2: | Raelene Fuller | ▪ Vicki's Pride 2: | Liz Hunkin |
| ▪ Blade Runners 1&2: | Julie & Steve Clinch | ▪ Subsonix 1: | Julie Lister |
| ▪ KIDS 1: | Mary-Alice Swan | ▪ Adelaide Phoenix 2: | Clive Grant |
| ▪ KIDS 2: | Sharon Clark | | |

The meeting was chaired by Cheryl Watson (BSD) with the traditional owners of the land acknowledged.

3 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

MOTION:
THAT the Minutes of the previous meeting held 5 December 2019 be accepted as a true and accurate record.
Moved: Michele Lennon and Seconded: Sandy Douglas CARRIED.

4 BUSINESS ARISING – ACTION ITEM STATUS

NO	ACTION	DUE	ACTION	STATUS
1	Update Task List to include: "Jennifer Bould to look after gas for horns".	ASAP	Marie	Done
2	Post Task List for Torrens to the website.	ASAP	Marie	Done
3	Follow up RevSport for "not competing" check box to be included.	ASAP	Marie	Done
4	Email John with any EOIs for a Coaches course. ▪ Noted intention was for John Holland to deliver the course initially in January however there were insufficient numbers and will now be held on 2&3 May.	ASAP	Clubs	Done

5 GENERAL BUSINESS

5.1 15/12/19 – 20s – feedback

- Ronnie Lane – advised the 15Dec19 was a 20's race day according to the program, it was not a 10's race day, (with the exception of B Grade and Juniors who only race 10's) and therefore 10's teams should not have been racing. If a team knows it cannot fill the boat with the minimum number of paddlers (18 for a 20's boat) & they have not asked for an exemption at the Race Committee meeting, then they should not turn up on that race day & expect to paddle.
- Agreed that Clubs cannot enter a 10's team on a 20's race day in future.
- Tina Pupello – offered to put forward a Submissions paper to the RC first around Clubs looking to form a composite team for a 20s race day if they did not have enough paddlers in a category. **Action: Tina**
- Noted B grade teams have their own division and cannot enter into the 2000m Sports division races and that Juniors can race in the B-Grade division.
- Noted Coorong Dragons would be seeking Sweeps for their races during the Captains' & Sweeps' meeting.
- Chris Wood – noted for 2000m racing that the Rules of Racing needed to be followed for imposing of penalties. The requirement to do a 360° turn to pass through the start line again, if boat breaks the start. is only for the Around the Island race. If Chris had heard the Starter's request to turn around she would not have done so anyway as it could have interfered with the boats lined up to start.
- John Holland – noted as Chief Official for the next race day that only time penalties will be issued and that the Starters will be instructed not to align boats until they are all the Start line.
- The Chief Official's report was reviewed and the recommendations noted.

5.2 Task list – feedback/changes

- Nil.

5.3 19/01/20 – 10s – planning

- There was no agreement to request at a Race committee meeting if 2 or more teams from one Club could race in the same category. There was discussion around this item, mainly because it meant extra races but this practice has been actioned many times in the past by a number of clubs - it provides more competition. It was agreed that the extra teams could race.
- The various race categories and entries were then discussed.
- Clubs were encouraged to use the services provided by the caterer.

5.4 Sweeping up Requests

- Leonie Mouthaan (Water Warriors) – Premiers to Senior A
- Joe Cryer (Water Warriors) – Premiers to Senior A
- Mick Cahill (Powerblades) – Senior A to Senior B

5.5 02/02/20 – Corporate Cup

- Noted event is scheduled for Aquatic Reserve and not at Scullers Reserve.
- Noted there would be about 5-6 corporate teams participating.

5.7 DBSA – update

- Noted Board has ordered the medals for the State championships.
- Noted follow up will be had with AusDBF to schedule an Officials' course.
- Noted there were not many registrations for the upcoming First Aid course and that it was a requirement for the accredited coaches to have this qualification. Reminder will be sent.
- Noted registered nurses needed to just provide proof of their qualification and CPR training undertaken.

5.8 AusDBF – update

- Noted EOI had been circulated for the national coach position and it closes soon. An EOI will be sent out soon for an Assistant Coach and then Divisional Coaches etc.
- Question was asked if anyone had received an email from the former national coach complaining about the different rules that AusDBF have with John Holland noting that they will be discussed by the AusDBF Technical Committee.

6 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- VDs – question asked if there were any other teams thinking of entering a B-Grade team for the remaining regattas as this would impact on whether they entered as it was disappointing to not have many teams to race against. Clubs were asked to let them know as soon as possible.
- CDs – asked where they could position their tent. Tent placement mud map to be updated.

Action: Marie

- CDs – asked if there was a website to assist with balancing a boat. Suggested they either use their own excel spreadsheet or the App called Dragon King.
- Sandy Douglas – suggested support be given where possible for the KI regatta (8th Feb) given the recent fires and it was noted that it was booked out with 60 participants.
- AusDBF Level 1 Coaches course – scheduled for 2&3 May (9am-4pm) with a reminder to be sent out to Clubs.
- Reminder given to Clubs to send in nomination for DBSA Flag Bearer for AusChamps by 17th January.
- Paddle for Prostate – to be held Sunday 16 February.

7 NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is set for Wednesday 22 January 2020 with ASA to Chair.

8 CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 8:56pm.

ACTION ITEMS

NO	ACTION	DUE	WHO	STATUS
1	Submit report back to RC on recommendation for process for Clubs to form a composite team when unable to enter their own 20s team.	22 nd Jan meeting	Tina	
2	Update tent placement map to include Coorong Dragons.	B4 race day	Marie	